Skills for Success

Hi Mrs. Smith!

Hope you are doing well! I am writing to you because I really want to say thank you for your class. I really did not realize how much of a head start it really is. My Biology class (human diseases) and anatomy class as well as principles of health care ethics, consists of all the material we covered in your class. My professors are all impressed with the knowledge I have already have with only three weeks into these classes. All of my classes have medical terminology built into it and we need to memorize a handful every week. I already know 70% of the terms we are discussing.

Your class covers a lot of material in depth and in college they crunch a whole body system in a week. I would definitely be behind if it weren't for your program.

I wanted to write this so that you could share with your students a personal story of one of your former students. Your class is set up perfectly for college preparatory in the medical field. I am so happy I took health careers in high school because it has made my life so much easier being a little ahead then everyone else in my class.

My major is now speech and hearing! I would like to go into speech pathology. I really liked the experience we got in high school working with them, that greatly influenced my decision. Again, Thank you!

Best, Andrea Oltean, Class of 2019

